## De Lacy Motor Club Ltd Targa Rally 2022 Important Announcement 4<sup>th</sup> July 2022



## Message from David Walmsley — Clerk of the Course De Lacy Targa Rally 2022

Good morning to all our entrants, marshals, suppliers and sponsors,

Last week De Lacy Motor Club received a notification from the MOD that due to unforeseen circumstances the above event would be heavily disrupted.

Following a site meeting today, Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> July, it was obvious that all locations we had planned to use would be unavailable to us. This therefore makes our event unviable at this time.

## Therefore, it is with the deepest regret that I have to announce that the De Lacy Motor Club Catterick Targa Rally has been cancelled for 2022.

The team and I are already looking at running the same route in 2023 and are working on possible dates.

To all of you who entered our event, we thank you for thinking of us and we will refund your entry fee in full as soon as we are able.

Please reply to the Entries Secretary: stevecowleyrally@gmail.com, with your bank details so that we can start the refund process.

To all those marshals and others who had come forward to volunteer, may we thank you and look forward to welcoming you back next time.

Kindest regards

David Walmsley Clerk of the Course De Lacy Targa Rally 2022